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By ABBEY ARCHER

The Williamson County AgriL-

ife Extension Office and Texas 

A&M AgriLife Extension Service 

in Georgetown is hosting various 

events in January, and has sched-

uled its monthly meetings and pro-

gramming for 2025. 

Green Thumbs Up

In 2025, Green Thumbs Up will 

be held monthly at Round Rock 

Public Library, the Cedar Park 

Public Library, Hutto Public Li-

brary and in the Jarrell Public 

Library and Resource Center. This 

is a free educational gardening 

program performed by an experi-

enced master gardener. There will 

be different times at the different 

locations. 

In January Master Gardeners 

Pam DenOtter and Genie Rich will 

present: “What Should I Plant in 

my Central Texas Garden?” For 

more information, visit https://

txmg.org/williamson/ or call 512-

943-3300.

Williamson County Master  
Gardener monthly meeting

Williamson County Master Gar-

deners’ monthly meetings will be 

held at 6:45 p.m. on the second Mon-

day every month. The meeting will 

be held at 100 Wilco Way in George-

town or online. To receive the meet-

ing link, go to https://txmg.org/

williamson. This meeting is open 

to all residents, novice gardeners 

are welcome. This free education-

al program features speakers from 

all over the area. On January 13, 

Gayle Engles of  the American Bo-

tanical Council will present. 

Better your days the  
Mediterranean way

Held January 17 from 10 a.m. 

to noon, this interactive program 

takes place in the demo kitchen at 

the Williamson County AgriLife 

Extension Office in Georgetown. 

Participants will learn the health 

benefits of  a mediterranean diet 

and how to make foods. This class 

costs $15 per person and this in-

cludes materials. 

Master Wellness  
Volunteer Program

The extension office is offering 

training for the Master Wellness 

Volunteer Program January 7 and 

January 28. There will be online 

training opportunities in mid-Jan-

uary. In exchange for 40 hours of  

nutrition and health training, at-

tendees will perform 40 hours of  

service. This includes giving pre-

sentations for community groups, 

helping with periodic cooking 

schools, helping at health fairs and 

more. Previous wellness training 

is not required, only an interest in 

helping others live healthily. For 

more information, call the AgriL-

ife Extension office in Williamson 

County 505-943-3300 or email katie.

sindac@ag.tamu.edu. 

63rd Blackland  
Income Growth Conference

Texas A&M AgriLife Extension 

Service is hosting a conference 

about the commodities produced 

in the Blackland region in Waco 

at BASE Extraco Events Center 

January 7-8. The Blackland In-

come Growth Conference covers 

commodities produced in the 

Blackland region. The conference 

schedule can be found at https://

stephenville.tamu.edu/confer-

ence-information. To register, call 

the AgriLife Extension office in 

McLennan County at 254-757-5180. 

44th annual Central Texas  
cow-calf clinic

Held January 9 in Cameron, the 

Texas A&M AgriLife Extension 

Service is hosting the clinic in 

collaboration with Bell, Burleson, 

Falls, Robertson and Williamson 

counties. This event will take place 

in Cameron at the Milam County 

Youth Expo Building and will have 

educational presentations. There 

will also be an industry trade 

show featuring businesses associ-

ated with beef  cattle production. 

The program costs $20 and a meal 

will be included. To RSVP, call the 

Milam County Extension Office at 

254-697-7045 by January 2. 

Early year schedule

Ag Extension office sets January 
programing, recurring meetings

A
t the Georgetown 

Public Library, we 

are often looking 

ahead and planning 

for our next proj-

ect. We’re always thinking 

about what books are get-

ting released next month, 

what programs are coming 

next week, what does the 

schedule look like tomor-

row? But occasionally, we 

take the opportunity to re-

flect on what we’ve done. 

As we close out 2024, here 

is a snapshot of  Library life 

over the past year. 

The library itself  is open 

66 hours per week, meaning 

it takes 330 personnel hours 

per week to fully staff  

the service desks alone. 

During those hours, staff  

are constantly making new 

library cards, answering 

phone calls and texts, help-

ing with computers, and 

of  course, checking out 

books. The library created 

6,131 new cards in fiscal 

year 2024, with June being 

the most popular month to 

sign up. Library staff  also 

answered 17,343 phone calls 

and 39,338 text messages. 

There were 21,287 comput-

er logins during our open 

hours and the library cat-

alog was searched roughly 

every 0.9 seconds… that’s 

over half  a million search-

es. We hosted 1,254 meet-

ings and our study rooms 

were used 4,126 times.

When it comes to check-

ing out books, the library 

has 54,919 unique users 

who checked out 498,454 

physical items and 240,675 

digital items. This number 

does not include the Words 

on Wheels Bookmobile 

(WOW), which circulated 

an additional 31,628 items. 

The WOW traveled 4,944 

miles within the city lim-

its to 471 stops over the 

course of  the year. The 

WOW: Home Delivery van 

traveled 1,889 miles bring-

ing books to homebound 

patrons- that’s a lot of  navi-

gating around Georgetown! 

The library also borrowed 

an additional 1,218 titles 

for our patrons via inter-

library loan from other li-

braries around the country. 

Our most circulated adult 

fiction book was The Ex-

change by John Grisham at 

374 checkouts, but the One 

Piece series by Eiichiro Oda 

takes the top prize- books 

from the popular manga se-

ries went out an impressive 

561 times. 

The library averaged 35 

attendees at each of  the 427 

storytimes we hosted last 

year. A whopping 18,580 

folks attended kids pro-

gramming and 5,910 grown 

ups came to adult events, 

including things like GPL 

World Cinema and Live Mu-

sic at the Library. The most 

popular GPL World Cine-

ma films were Past Lives 

and The Taste of  Things, 

suggesting our community 

loves a good love story. Aus-

tin Flute Choir and the Tex-

as Bach Festival drew the 

largest crowds for live mu-

sic, pushing the limits of  

our meeting room capacity. 

There were over 800 pieces 

of  art displayed through-

out 20 exhibits, including 

shows from Georgetown 

Independent School Dis-

trict (youngest artists aged 

5) and the Wesleyan Artists 

(young at heart artists in 

their mid-90s). 

Regular library patrons 

are familiar with the total 

listed at the bottom of  their 

check-out receipts telling 

them how much money 

they have saved by using 

the library. It essentially 

totals the cost of  the books 

you have checked out over 

the course of  the year. Ac-

cording to our system, the 

total saved year to date for 

all patrons is $8,114,384; 

that’s a lot of  books.

Whichever way you 

look at it, our library has 

been busy all year, and we 

wouldn’t have it any other 

way. The story of  our com-

munity is told by its people, 

and we’re glad to have been 

a well-loved and much fre-

quented chapter.

See you at the library in 

2025!

Ann Evans serves as the 

Adult Services Librarian at 

the Georgetown Public Li-

brary.

Library closes 
book on 2024

Select events at the library

n	 December 30, 2 p.m.: Minions: Rise of  Gru

n	 January 1: Library closed for New Year’s Day, 

no items are due on this date

n	 January 8, 6:30 p.m.: Georgetown Public Li-

brary World Cinema: Perfect Days

n	 January 10, 7 p.m.: Adultish Hobby Hop

n	 January 11, 1 p.m. and 3 p.m.: Tweens and 

Teens 90’s Crafts

n	 January 19, 2 p.m.: Live Music at the Library: 

Carol Montag

n	 January 20: Library closed for Martin Luther 

King Jr. Day, no items are due on this date

For more information about library events, visit 

georgetowntexas.gov/library/events/ or call 512-

930-3551. 

n	 Jessica Lemanski, Plan-

ning

n	Rachel Franks, Human Re-

sources 

n	Caroline Stewart, City At-

torney’s Office

Departmental  
employees of the year 

n	Robert Barber, Library

n	Keelan Beatty, Fire

n	 Micah Boyd, Parks and 

Recreation

n	Jake Burns, Police

n	 Cynthia Conomos, City 

Secretary’s Office

n	Monica Domiguez, Police

n	 Danielle Dutra, Public 

Works

n	Noah Fry, Electric

n	 Cody Glasscock, Permit-

ting and Inspections

n	 Brandy Heinrich, Plan-

ning

n	Monica Heyward, Fire

n	Michael Howe, Finance

n	Jairo Jimenez, Water

n	Christopher Kelm, Water

n	Craig Krienke, Fire

n	Lesley Laughing, Finance

n	 Jack Matthews, Systems 

Engineering

n	Brandon Mcbay, Police

n	Zach McCance, Water

n	Erin Mcdonald, Informa-

tion Technology

n	 Tina Morren, Customer 

Care

n	Wayne Nauta, Water

n	Tyler Paulus, Fire

n	Christian Nieves Ramos, 

Water

n	Daniel Riding, Fire

n	Este Riley, Finance

n	Andrea Robisheaux, Parks 

and Recreation

n	Eddie Rollman, Water

n	Craig Ryan, Police

n	Rosie Sanchez, Human Re-

sources

n	Arlow Sellards, Water

n	 Mallory Tallas, Commu-

nications and Public En-

gagement

n	Jesse Vigil-Cambron, Fire

Citywide employees  
of the year

n	Art Leyva, Water

n	 Hunter Anderson, Sys-

tems Engineering

n	Kyle Janke, Parks and Rec-

reation

n	Gabe Valenzuela, Human 

Resources

n	 Lisa Lisa Delgado, Cus-

tomer Care

n	 Kevin Metzger, Informa-

tion Technology

n	Charlie Sotelo, Purchasing

n	Zane Brown, Planning

n	Shawn Bichsel, Electric

n	Rocky Ramirez, Fire

Supervisors of the year

n	 Daniel Hernandez, Sys-

tems Engineering

n	Nathaniel Rouse, Water 

n	Katie Casey, Finance 

Managers of the year

n	Lua Saluone, Systems En-

gineering

n	Rene Alvarez, Police

n	Brad Cox, Fire

n	Scott Parker, Fleet Services 

Amy Rodriguez said. “They continue to pri-

oritize student wellbeing in order to provide 

the best support for academic, social and ca-

reer development.”

CREST looks at the counseling program in 

five categories — Introduction to the School 

and the Role of  the Professional School Coun-

selor; Program Implementation Cycle; Foun-

dational Components; Four Service Delivery 

Components; and Program Curriculum.

In 2021, Tippit Middle School and George-

town High School received the CREST award, 

making it the first time a GISD campus school 

counseling program had received this honor.

More information about the CREST award 

is available at https://tsca.txca.org/crest.php.

Georgetown campuses 
recognized for  

counseling programs

Georgetown employees accept awards
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Christmas 
cookies
Above, Volunteers in Sun 
City take time to pose for a 
group photo while preparing  
500 dozen homemade cook-
ies for the Women Helping 
Others (WHO) distribution on 
Monday, December 23.

Right, Sun City residents Gil 
Douglas (as Santa Claus) and 
Frank B. Rankin take time to 
visit.   

— Photos by Andy Sharp

www.txmg.org/williamson
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WHO helps for a joyous holiday season 
T

he end of 2024 was a 
busy time for Women 
Helping Others volun-
teers, who took on the 
role of elves for the 

holidays as the Sun City char-
tered club supported causes 
like Holiday Meals Delivered. 

WOMEN 
HELPING 
OTHERS 

es each to The Caring Place 
and Helping Hands, plus two 
boxes to the Delaney nursing 
home. 

You may wonder why toilet-
ries were gathered as part of 
Christmas gift distributions. Anne Marshall 

Since the 1990s, Holiday Meals Deliv-
ered has been providing the Georgetown 
and Williamson County community with 
holiday meals during Christmas. Beth 
Jenkins is the program's organizer. 

To support the program, this year, 
WHO's Elves drove to deliver meals, and 
gathered donations of toiletries, senior 
gift cards, cookies and more. 

In November, WHO elves initiated their 
annual toiletry drive. About 440 gallon 
bags of toiletries were bagged, exceeding 
the goal the group set out to fill. WHO re-
ceived enough toiletries to donate 11 box-

Simply put, many families 
struggle financially; and fresh toiletries 
may not be at the top of their budget. 

The elves weren't finished. WHO's an-
nual cookie baiting and packing took place 
December 23. Cookies were requested 
from all of Sun City; while The Monument 
Cafe, Rusty's Sunday School Class and 
Lulu's all donated cookies as well. This 
year, a whooping 500 dozen cookies were 
donated and packaged. These cookies are 
included in the gift bags for Holiday Meals 
Delivered recipient families. 

WHO finished the year off by donating 
gift cards for seniors, money for food and 

volunteer drivers on Christmas morning. 
WHO's effort is only a small part of the 

overall support that is given to Holiday 
Meals Delivered by Georgetown volun-
teers, groups and businesses. This com-
munity gives back and pays i t  forward, 
and has supported Holiday Meals Deliv-
ered since the late 1990s. A l l  donations go 
directly to support this volunteer-driven 
program. 

Previously prepared by The Monument 
Cafe, The Sheraton in Georgetown under 
Chef Roberts took over the task of pre-
paring the meals for delivery in 2020. This 
year, The Sheraton welcomed Executive 
Chef Daniel Rodriguez, who continued 
this tradition. Before joining Sheraton, 
he served as executive sous chef at the 
Westin River Walk San Antonio. 

Since 2020, the Fredrickson Ranch 
Neighborhood residents Laura Parillo, 
Jimmy Byrd, and Karen and Keith Fudge 

have also partnered with Holiday Meals 
Delivered by initialing toy drives, dona-
tions, drivers and responsibility for orga-
nizing volunteers for the Sheraton meal 
runners on Christmas day. Their toys, as 
well as a toy drive from LuLu's, provided 
gifts for 550 children. 

In  conclusion, the WHO ladies would 
like to thank the 450 volunteers from 
Georgetown and Sun City who donated 
their time and money to make this year's 
Holiday Meals Delivered efforts a success. 
We also thank the Williamson County Sun 
for supporting WHO through this column, 
and readers for helping make our 2024 
fundraising efforts a success. Happy new 
year! 

Anne Marshall is a member of Woman 
Helping Others, a Sun City-based club that 
works to help area nonprofit organizations. 
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